
Project Update: January 2022 
 
The end of last year was busy in the field. This year, I will still be completing my field 
trips since some were moved because of Covid. Things are going well but at a much 
slower pace. I am preparing some results material to send. 
 
Finally, the tourists' paper is in the final stages of publication on PLOS ONE. 
 

 
Cozumel Island, Chen Río. © Hector Cárdenas. 
 

 
Holbox Island, historical fishing site near Boca de Santa Paula. © Hector Cárdenas. 



 
Cozumel Island, Chen Río. The mangroves of Chen Rio which are a breeding ground 
for fish species that support local fisheries and for other species too. © Hector 
Cárdenas. 
 

 
Our team on Holbox Island.  Hector Cárdenas invited photographer to document our 
November field trip to Holbox. Dr. Nadia Rubio in company of her students Libertad 
Cruz, Felix Vázquez and Andres Romero. © Hector Cárdenas. 


